UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D C. 20855

SAFETY_EVALUATION BY THE OFFICE_OF NUCLEAR REACTOR REGULATION
SUPPORTING_AMENDMENT NO.153 10

FACILITY OPERATING LICENSE DPR-57
GEQRGIA_POWER_COMPANY
OGLETHORPE_POWER_CORPORATION

MUNICIPAL E'ECTRIC AUTHORITY OF GEORGIA

CITY OF DALTON, GEORGIA

ECWIN 1, HATCH NUCLEAR PLANT, UNIT 1
DOCKET NO, 50-232.

1.0 INTRODUCTION

By submittal dated December 21, 1987, Georgia Power Company (the licensee)
proposed a change to the Technical Specifications (TS) for the Edwin I, Hatch
Nuclear Plant, Unit 1, that effectively would require surveillance testing of

the main steam isolation valves (MSIVs) in accordance with Section X! of the ASME
Eoiler and Pressure Vzssel Code. Specifically, the change would alter the
wording of TS 4,7.0.1 to reocuire MSIV testing in accordance with TS 4.6.K,,

which requires in-service surveillance testing of ASME Code Class 1, 2 and 3
valves in accordance with Section X! of the ASME Boiler andé Pressure Vesse)

Code.

2.0 EVALUATION

Existing TS 4,7.0.1 for Unit | requires that the MSIVs be tested quarterly by
reducing power to less than 75% of rated power and then tripping the MSIVs

(one at a time) to verify valve closure time. The TS for Unit 2 (75 4.0.5),
which are patterned after the Standard Technical Specifications, require
testing of the MSIVs in accordance with Section X1 of the ASME Code. The

change recuested by the licensee would require that the Unft 1 MSIVs also be
tested in accordance with Section X1 of the ASML Code. By making ti  change,
the Unit 1 TS would be made similar to the Unit 2 TS in regard to MSIV testing.

The proposed change is administrative in nature and would have no effect on
MSIV operation, Surveillance requirements would be unchanged, since Section X!
of the Code requires MSIV testing on a quarterly basi. as 1s now required by
the existing TS 4.7.0.1 for Unit 1, Since the effective surveillance
requirements remain unchanged, and since the proposed change would have no
effect on valve operation, the NRC staff finds the proposed change acceptable.
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